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CIRCULAR NO. 33/15.               August 07, 2015. 
 

(For circulation among members of the Governing Council,  
Special Invitees and State Secretaries with a request  

to percolate information to the grassroots ) 
 

Dear Comrades, 
 
With deep anguish, we convey that Com. Kalyan Kumar Sengupta, President of AICBROF 
and Deputy General Secretary of AIBPARC passed away in Mumbai at 5-15 a.m. of today.  
This is a great loss to the movements of the serving officers first and also then to the 
movement of Retirees. 
 
Com. Sengupta has been a well known face in Bank Officers’ movement for several 
decades.  He held various capacities in AIBOC. His smiling face, genial temperament, 
dynamic attitude and dedication to the cause made him popular amongst all. In the 
formative years of Officers’ consolidation, he along with his glorious predecessors fought 
bravely against odds and threats of transferability. He came out victoriously in the face of 
all odds. Just when AIBPARC came into existence, he along with proven  comrades jumped 
into action and took leading role in organizing the retirees. 
 
Com. Sengupta was associated with different types of social works. Standing by the side of 
poor students, he and his colleagues extended financial help on a year to year basis and he 
contributed substantially to other suffering section of humanity. He was actively associated 
with the publication of a Journal and he took it to a new height.  “Kalyan Da” as we 
commonly call you – we shall keep you in the heart of our hearts for all times to come. We 
pledge before you that we shall carry on your unfulfilled tasks with utmost sincerity. 
 
May his soul rest in peace. May KKS live long. 
 
 
 
( SUPRITA SARKAR ) 
JOINT GENERAL SECRETARY 



 


